BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 10TH 2011 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM 
A Police report had been sent to the Clerk showing one offence of drink driving and one burglary of dwelling during the last month. 

Eight residents attended to discuss their concerns re new App. (d) – Development of 5 houses – Rigton Croft. Cllr Tatman explained reasons why the PC was opposing it and agreed to add a few extra comments voiced by the residents. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
PRESENT   Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Flockton, Wright, Tatman, Frankland and Bosomworth. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
6405   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 13TH  2011. These were approved. 
6406   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Hetchell Woods.  Sue Bradford had carried out another clear up in the woods and there was evidence that the Rangers had been out. In general the area was tidy.
2. Need to co-opt 2 new Cllrs. The Elections Office had advised that as there had been no request for a bye election , Council was free to co-opt 2 additional Cllrs.  It was agreed to make individual approaches to a number of people thought suitable (Action All Cllrs.)
3.Grit Bins.The bin for Wayside has been installed but not the bin for First Avenue. The Clerk to check. (Action JG)  
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. There has still been no response from Nick Pritchard. 
5. Highways Update- Additional moorland posts. It had been agreed that Highways would install an additional 3 posts. 
6. Complaint from resident re state of steps on small ginnel and sweeping of ginnel by GGS Groundcare.  A resident had complained to Mark Hullah that the repair to the steps carried out by LCC was totally inadequate. He had checked but considered that the repair was adequate for the time being until Highways were able to tackle it more thoroughly. He had swept the ginnel free of leaves once again but considered that at this time of year the job should be included on the Gardening Contract on a more regular basis. 
7. Marker Posts on Cornmill Ginnel. Highways have promised to erect the posts in the next 4-6 weeks. It was agreed that Mr Foster should be offered a key. 
8. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. The application for lighting had been approved by LCC with conditions with which BSC was seeking to comply .In this connection Norman Overfield  has visited some of the residents to reassure them about the lighting. (Action GT) 
9. Report from Chairman of Meeting at Leeds Civic Hall on Localism and Chairman’s recommendations for progressing a Neighbourhood Plan. The Chairman had written to Andrew Birkbeck after the meeting in Leeds expressing his concerns that parish councils were being persuaded to produce glossy new brochures setting out their views regarding future development in their villages. The cost of these was sometimes astronomical due to the input of consultants .He asked whether instead a general template could  be produced which all councils could adapt to their individual needs. Andrew had replied that he was looking into this. Cllrs discussed some ideas on taking this forward. It was felt that Cllrs should first study maps of land in the village to identify possible areas where development might be possible before approaching other residents and forming an action group of around 20 .The Clerk was asked to check with LCC whether some large scale maps could be made available.(Action JG) 
10. New Noticeboard to be shared with Bardsey Sports Club in vicinity of Playground. This has been ordered by Norman Overfield. 
11. Insurance claim for stone seat at West Well. No progress can be made over this until the Clerk is able to submit an invoice for a replacement seat. It was agreed that a vandal proof plastic seat would be most suitable. (Action JG)
12. Report from Clerk and Cllr Flockton on Rural Action Yorkshire AGM – October 29th. This had been an interesting morning combining some speeches from officials with video presentations from Case Officers. Some new ideas had been put forward about participatory budgeting – direct voting by the community on how PC monies should be allocated. 
13. Purchase of Signs at approach to BSC. The Chairman will place the order. (Action ES)
14. Replacement Tree in memory of Mike Palmer Jones. The Chairman will approach Johnsons of Whixley about a replacement. (Action JG) .The tree needs to be sited further back from the entrance. 
6407   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Additional Litter Bins.  Norman Overfield has no spare litter bins. It was agreed to look into purchasing new ones. (Action JG). The work on the ash trees has not yet been carried out. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground –Annual  Inspection .The Clerk had approached ROSPA who had advised that as the date for inspections in Yorkshire had already passed a special visit would be required. The price would be £205 + VAT. She had then consulted Cllrs as to whether they would prefer to use Wicksteed Leisure , used by East Keswick PC , and charging £71 + VAT for an unaccompanied inspection with risk assessment.  Cllrs agreed and an inspection during December  has been booked. The Clerk had then consulted the LCC Playground Inspector who had been happy to commence biennial inspections next August.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
4. Web Site . Cllr Frankland said that he intends to include the monthly Police crime figures  on the web site. 
5.School and Community Links.- Cllr Wright said that there were plans to create a pond for the older children and a nature trail for the younger ones. 
6. Village Hall.  Cllr Bradford reported that the toilets have been re-plastered and the kitchen underpinned.   
6408   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/ 11/04303 /RM/NE – Erection of 11 houses Land off Syke Green and Syke Lane, Scarcroft – Reserved Matters App. No comment. . 
(b)P/11/04302 – 2a Second Ave – Ext.,  Decking, Garage & Hardstanding.No comment 
(c) P/11/ 04341 – The Fairways, Tarn Lane – Ext. – No comment.
(d) P/11/ 04058 – Rigton Croft, Scarsdale Lane – Demolition of Existing House & Replacement with 5 Det. Houses. It was agreed at the meeting to oppose this application in its present form as the plot was not considered large enough for this number of dwellings. Council would, however, be willing to consider a smaller development on the site. Object. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/11/ 02885- CTCV Cameras & Security Lighting at Bardsey Sports Club. 
(b) P/11/03716 – West Lea. Margaret Avenue – Ext.                
(c) P/ 11/03845 – CB Telephone Exchange – Installation of ventilation louvers and cowls to Exchange.
(d) P/11/ 03784 – 12 The Dell – Ext. of time for app. 09/00981 – 4 Bed House.
(e) P/11/ 03498 – 21 Alban’s Close – Ext. & New Garage Roof.
6409   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Bardsey Fest Committee – Grant.                                   £500.00.
(b) Bardsey Good Companions – Grant                                 350.00
(c) Bardsey Parochial Church Council – Grant                       450.00

(d) Mole & Wasp Patrol – Mole catching                                  50.00

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Setting of Annual Parish Precept. The Clerk had circulated a draft budget which Council approved in principle. 
The large sum of rent paid to BSC on behalf of the Youth Club was queried. The Chairman offered to discuss the matter with Norman Overfield. (Action ES) 

It was then proposed Cllr Tatman, seconded Cllr Frankland, and agreed unanimously that the Precept for 2012-13 should be £30,000.
6410   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 E  mail from new Wike resident re Speeding on Wike Lane. A new resident had complained about the noise and danger associated with traffic passing her property at speed on Wike Lane. The Clerk had replied that the Council had been campaigning on this issue, resulting in an agreement from Highways to reduce the speed limit on Wike Lane to 40mph. She had subsequently spoken to the Deputy Chief Engineer about progress. The report should, he hoped, be accepted in December and would then go out for consultation. He hoped work would commence before the end of the financial year but this would be dependent on weather conditions and numbers of objections. 
2.Possibility of acquiring further litter bins and a new lengthman  Cllr Flockton reported that this had been discussed at the Harewood & Wetherby Forum Meeting with Mr John Woolmer of LCC. It was agreed to ask him for further details. (Action JG) .
3. Planting of Queen’s Jubilee Trees  Cllr Flockton had learnt from Cllr Rachael Procter that there is a scheme to plant one Jubilee Tree in each village. In Bardsey, her suggested location is near the duck pond .Cllrs were asked to consider other locations. (Action All Cllrs) 
6411   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Complaint about weeds in grounds of disused Catholic Church Residents living close by on Keswick Lane had complained about the state of the grounds. The Clerk had rung the Catholic Authorities who had promised to deal with it. 
2. Death of Mrs Puckrin  It was agreed to send a card of condolence to the Vicar. (Action JG) 

3. Broken Dog Litter Bin on Keswick Lane The Clerk agreed to report this. (Action JG) 

4. BAG Money  Several village residents had asked about this money and whether it could now be used for some village initiative. Tim Gittins is the Treasurer but the PC Chairman was also on the original BAG committee. He therefore agreed to speak to Tim and to suggest that the money might be used towards a Neighbourhood Plan. 

5. Planting of Tubs. Cllr Flockton reported that she and Carol Carter had planted the tubs.

6.923 Bus The Chairman reported that the Chairman of Scarcroft PC was battling to persuade Metro to re-install this service in the area of Scarcroft within the Parish of Bardsey. In his opinion, however, this was most unlikely to be achieved.  

Signed:

Date: 
BPC November 11 Mins. 
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